END OF THE YEAR MEETING

BAINBRIDGE TOWN BOARD

DECEMBER 28, 2021
Present: Dolores Nabinger                           Supervisor

              Bob Evans                                      Councilman

              Michael Kauffman                          Councilman

              Jennifer Sienko                               Councilwoman

              Gordie Daniels                                Councilman

              Gary Richman                                Highway Superintendent

Recording Secretary: Aric McKown           Town Clerk

Guest(s): Dog Control Officer Bill Sherrick

Supervisor Nabinger called the Regular Meeting to order at 4:30PM.

The town board held some discussion on Local Law #1 of 2021, to opt out of the on site cannabis consumption establishments and the required forms involved.
RESOLUTION #1
Motion was made by Councilman Evans, second by Councilman Kauffman, to approve the Resolution for Local Law #1 of 2021 to opt out of on site cannabis consumption establishments.

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilwoman Sienko, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman; No: None; Motion Carried.

Supervisor Nabinger gave an overview on the 'dog issue' down on Kirby Flats that Dog Control Officer Sherrick responded to, and the dogs he picked up over the weekend.  The town board held conversation on the matter.

Councilman Evans asked for an update on getting an internet connection established for the town hall.  Town Clerk McKown said he would make contact with the Delhi Telephone Company to get the details and then reach out to Spectrum for this connection.

Evans also asked about doing a press release for the grant money the town had been awarded through the American Cares Act.  The town board held some discussion on the matter and Town Clerk McKown stated he would follow up with Thoma to get the details for all interested applicants.
The following claims as set forth on abstract #12 for 2021 were audited by the Town Board:

General Town Wide#296-334 for $14,491.33

General Town Outside#22-23 for $306.38

Bennettsville Lights#11 for $16.74

Highway Town Wide#104-126 for $12,056.75

Highway Town Outside#59-69 for $96,333.66
RESOLUTION #2
Motion was made by Councilwoman Sienko, second by Councilman Daniels, authorizing clerk to issue warrant to Supervisor for payment of audited claims;

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilwoman Sienko, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman; No: None; Motion Carried.

Highway Superintendent Richman thanked the town board for working with him and informed the town board that Zachary Ouimet passed his road test, with the help of Brian Barnhart.

Supervisor Nabinger said Ouimet's salary would increase to $18.90 per hour following the completion of his road test and then increase again to $19.40 per hour with the annual raise in January.

Councilman Evans brought up establishing a payroll policy for COVID, and when not to pay or pay an employee.  He talked about the different scenarios with quarantining and positive test results.  The town board held discussion on the matter.

Supervisor Nabinger asked Evans to write something up for the January meeting. She said this would be added to our handbook and be provided to every employee.  The town board held conversation on this matter.

Nabinger brought up revising the town's procurement policy, because of not always being able to get quotes from 3 vendors.  She talked about reducing this down to 2 vendors.  After some discussion, the town board concluded to leave the policy as is, but to document things thoroughly.

Pool Superintendent Richman shared the new plans from a recent meeting at the town pool.  These plans included a 10 x 10 addition, a handicap bathroom, an outside shower, and upgrading the existing bathrooms.

Next Meeting will be January 11th, 2022 @ 6:30PM.

Motion to Adjourn at 5:18PM

Respectively Submitted,

Aric McKown

Town Clerk

